
Dear Document Review Team (DRT): 
  
The Build 9b documents have been revised by the Document Authoring Team (DAT) for v12 
release of the information model. Attached please find the Standards Reference, the Data 
Provider's Handbook, and the Concepts Document. There were no updates for the Concepts 
Document, a statement was inserted to that effect. 
  
These documents are ready for review. Track changes have been left on. Please provide 
comments back for consideration by the DWT by COB on Friday, April 26.  Please let me know if 
more time is needed. 
  
Many thanks to the DAT for their effort and getting these ready for Build 9b. 
 
emily 
 


